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H.R. 7233, Jenna Quinn Law of 2024 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Education and the Workforce on September 11, 2024 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2025  2025-2029  2025-2034  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  *  not estimated  

Increases net direct spending in 
any of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2035? 

No 
Statutory pay-as-you-go procedures apply? No 

Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2035? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000.  

H.R. 7233 would amend the Child Abuse Prevention and Treatment Act (CAPTA) to allow 
the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) to award grants to advance the 
awareness and prevention of child sexual abuse.  

Using information from HHS about the costs of similar programs, CBO estimates that the 
department would need $4 million annually for the new grants. Based on historical spending 
patterns for similar programs, CBO estimates that implementing those grants would cost 
$10 million over the 2025-2029 period. However, those costs would not be attributable to the 
bill because the underlying authorization is expired. (Although authorizations for the 
programs in CAPTA expired at the end of 2015, lawmakers have continued to appropriate 
funds for them. In 2024, about $214 million was allocated for CAPTA programs.) 

H.R. 7233 also would require the Government Accountability Office (GAO) to report to the 
Congress on the effectiveness of grants for reducing child sexual abuse and on whether the 
projects are duplicative. On the basis of the cost of similar activities, CBO estimates that the 
costs to GAO to complete the report would be insignificant; any related spending would be 
subject to the availability of appropriated funds. 

https://www.cbo.gov/publication/56166
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/59003
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/42904
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The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Delaney Smith. The estimate was reviewed by 
Christina Hawley Anthony, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 
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